
 

February 19, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Sharon Schwartz, Chairperson 

House Committee on Agriculture and Natural Resources 

Statehouse, Room 149-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Schwartz: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2364 by House Committee on Appropriations 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2364 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under current law, no further program agreements could be entered into after July 1, 

2016, in the Veterinary Training Program for Rural Kansas at the College of Veterinary 

Medicine at Kansas State University.  HB 2364 would remove that sunset date. 

 

 Currently, $400,000 from the State General Fund is appropriated and expended annually 

for this program. Removing the sunset date would extend expenditures for the program 

indefinitely.  The amount of those expenditures would be subject to appropriations.   

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Kelly Oliver, Board of Regents  


